Public Hospitals SCHWABE March 22, 1946 Dr. Norton R. Ritter Picher Hospital Picher, Oklahoma Dear Doctor Ritter: I have your letter of March 12th relative to S. 191. This bill is now pending in the House. The hearings before the subcommittee have been completed and the bill will next be considered in executive session by the entire committee, but such session has not yet been scheduled. I thought you might be interested in having a printed copy of the bill, and am therefore enclosing one herewith for your information. I am always interested in anything that is for the good of the medical profession. You can easily ascertain this to be a fact by talking with almost any physician in Tulsa and those of most of the other towns of my District. Do not hesitate to write me any time I can be of service to you or the profession. With all good wishes, I am Sincerely yours, George B. Schwabe, M. C. 1 enclosure

PICHER HOSPITAL

PICHER, OKLAHOMA

March 12, 1946

Honorable George Schwabe, oklahoma Representative House of Representatives Washington, D. C.

Dear Sir:

I am writing you in regard to Senate Bill No. 191 which has already been passed by the Senate and at present is in the Interstate and Foreign Committees of the House of Representatives.

We as physicians are vitally interested in the passage of this bill.

Very truly yours,

Norton R. Ritter, M.D. My

NRR:ng